
 

 
 
 

 AGENDA ITEM SUMMARY 

  

DESCRIPTION CONSIDER RESOLUTION NO. 2017-R29; A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING 
THE CITY MANAGER TO ENTER INTO AND MANAGE AN INTERLOCAL 
AGREEMENT BETWEEN THE CITY OF BOERNE AND KENDALL COUNTY 
TO CONSTRUCT AN ENTRANCE ROADWAY TO THE CITY LAKE PARK. 

STAFF’S 
RECOMMENDED 
ACTION (be specific) 

Approve Resolution No. 2017-R29; A Resolution Authorizing The City 
Manager To Enter Into And Manage An Interlocal Agreement Between 
The City Of Boerne And Kendall County To Construct An Entrance 
Roadway To The City Lake Park At A Cost Shared Equally Amongst The 
Parties, But Not To Exceed A Cost Of $75,000.00 To The City Of 
Boerne. 

CONTACT PERSON JEFF THOMPSON 

SUMMARY Staff has been working since last summer with County 
Commissioner Carpenter and subsequently Commissioner 
Durden, as well as Council Member Joe Anzollitto to address 
roadway congestion issues during heavy traffic days at City 
Lake Park.  There have been a number of complaints filed with 
both the City and the County on busy days like July 4th and even 
on days where other activities at Random and Bella Springs 
Ranch cause the roadway to be congested and more specifically 
impede local traffic on Upper Cibolo Creek Road.  Danny 
Zincke, Parks Director, estimates that there are significant 
issues approximately 10 days during the Summer peak period. 
 
City staff presented a concept to design a two lane roadway 
(see attached) for vehicle queuing on the City owned park land 
which would allow approximately 72 vehicles to exit the main 
lanes on Upper Cibolo Creek Road.  Attached is a graphic 
showing in green the length of Upper Cibolo Creek Road which 
the queuing space would accommodate on the two new City 
Park lanes.  Since then we have been working with the County 
to arrive at an amicable method to construct and fund the new 
Park roadway.  The City Attorney and County Attorney are very 
close to having an Interlocal Agreement describing the 
construction process and responsibilities for payment which 
basically entails the County Road and Bridge crew constructing 
the roadway to City specifications and for actual costs to be 
shared once the project is completed.  The estimation is that the 
project will cost approximately $140K in total and that each 
entity will pay 50% of the actual cost. 

  District Impacted 

  1 = Anzollitto 

  2 = Woolard 

  3 = Boyd 

  4 = Cisneros 

    5 = Colvin 

 All 



 

 
On Monday, March 13, 2017, Commissioner’s Court will be 
considering the Interlocal Agreement at their meeting and if both 
entities approve the Agreement next week, we expect that 
construction will begin immediately in an attempt to have the 
roadway complete prior to the Memorial Day weekend beginning 
Friday May 26, 2017. 
 
 

COST  

SOURCE OF FUNDS  

ADDITIONAL 
INFORMATION 

INTERLOCAL AGREEMENT, CONCEPT DESIGN, QUEUING 
GRAPHIC 

 
This summary is not meant to be all inclusive.  Supporting documentation is attached. 
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